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(c) Eligible costs for payment cal-
culation include costs for: 

(1) Seedlings or cuttings, for tree, 
bush, or vine replanting; 

(2) Site preparation and debris han-
dling within normal horticultural prac-
tices for the type of stand being re-es-
tablished, and necessary to ensure suc-
cessful plant survival; 

(3) Pruning, removal, and other costs 
incurred to salvage damaged trees, 
bushes, or vines, or, in the case of tree 
mortality, to prepare the land to re-
plant trees, bushes, or vines; 

(4) Chemicals and nutrients nec-
essary for successful establishment; 

(5) Labor to plant seedlings or 
cuttings as determined reasonable by 
the county committee; and 

(6) Labor used to transplant existing 
seedlings established through natural 
regeneration into a productive tree 
stand. 

(d) The following costs are not eligi-
ble: 

(1) Costs for fencing, irrigation, irri-
gation equipment, protection of seed-
lings from wildlife, general improve-
ments, re-establishing structures, and 
windscreens. 

(2) Any other costs not listed in para-
graphs (c)(1) through (c)(6) of this sec-
tion, unless specifically determined eli-
gible by the Deputy Administrator. 

(e) Producers must provide the coun-
ty committee documentation of actual 
costs to complete the practices, such as 
receipts for labor costs, equipment 
rental, and purchases of seedlings or 
cuttings. 

(f) When lost stands are replanted, 
the types planted may be different 
from those originally planted. The al-
ternative types will be eligible for pay-
ment if the new types have the same 
general end use, as determined and ap-
proved by the county committee. Pay-
ments for alternative types will be 
based on the lesser of rates established 
to plant the types actually lost or the 
cost to establish the alternative used. 
If the type of plantings, seedlings, or 
cuttings differs significantly from the 
types lost, the costs may not be ap-
proved for payment. 

(g) When lost stands are replanted, 
the types planted may be planted on 
the same farm in a different location 
than the lost stand. To be eligible for 

payment, site preparation costs for the 
new location must not exceed the cost 
to re-establish the original stand in the 
original location. 

(h) Eligible orchardists or nursery 
tree growers may elect not to replant 
the entire eligible stand. If so, the 
county committee will calculate pay-
ment based on the number of quali-
fying trees, bushes, or vines actually 
replanted. 

(i) If a practice, such as site prepara-
tion, is needed to both replant and re-
habilitate trees, bushes, or vines, the 
producer must document the expenses 
attributable to replanting versus reha-
bilitation. The county committee will 
determine whether the documentation 
of expenses detailing the amounts at-
tributable to replanting versus reha-
bilitation is acceptable. In the event 
that the county committee determines 
the documentation does not include ac-
ceptable detail of cost allocation, the 
county committee will pro-rate pay-
ment based on physical inspection of 
the loss, damage, replanting, and reha-
bilitation. 

(j) The cumulative total quantity of 
acres planted to trees, bushes, or vines 
for which a producer may receive pay-
ment under this part for losses that oc-
curred between January 1, 2008, and 
September 30, 2011, will not exceed 500 
acres. 

§ 760.507 Obligations of a participant. 

(a) Eligible orchardists and nursery 
tree growers must execute all required 
documents and complete the TAP-fund-
ed practice within 12 months of appli-
cation approval. 

(b) Eligible orchardist or nursery tree 
growers must allow representatives of 
FSA to visit the site for the purposes 
of certifying compliance with TAP re-
quirements. 

(c) Producers who do not meet all ap-
plicable requirements and obligations 
will not be eligible for payment. 

Subpart G—Supplemental Rev-
enue Assistance Payments 
Program 

SOURCE: 74 FR 68490, Dec. 28, 2009, unless 
otherwise noted. 
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